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15 NOVEMBER 2024 

Tēnā koutou katoa. Nau mai, hoki mai ki te kura Lower Moutere –  
 

A BIG thanks to the staff and parents have supported the Year 4 sleepover at school last night! Despite 

the rain, the excitement levels remained very high – which spilled over into the morning. A great 

experience for our students and a great way to start our Education Outside the Classroom programme. 

To add to the adventures this week, we have our Year 8 students visiting their respective secondary 

schools today. The leaders of our school are hitting the next big venture in their lives – we know that they 

are great people and will continue to be amazing, wherever they head. 

 

ONLINE USAGE  

Do you know what your child is up to?  
Every so often, we are experiencing upsets between friends 

which have typically evolved from usage of digital devices – 

after school / weekends. My question to you as parents is 

this … do you know what your child is up to? How much 

monitoring are you undertaking?  

For many of us, we didn’t grow up with such access to apps and opportunities to interact without ever seeing the 

other person. Technology is always changing, but good old-fashioned parenting hasn’t. Parents might not always 

understand the online world for young people, but we have important experience and skills that our young people/ 

children need to be taught. 

I ask that you consider these points below – and know that saying ‘no’ is good. It’s an important part of our children 

knowing that as a parent, we care and will put boundaries around them to keep them safe. 

• Growing up with tech means that young people are often more tech savvy than adults, but it doesn’t mean 

they’re emotionally or socially mature enough to deal with complex situations when they happen. 

Encourage open dialogue – especially if things go wrong. 

• Navigating the online world should not be a ‘figure it out as you go’ experience for young people. 

• How we support children and teens changes according to age and stage. For young children, we might 

implement rules and technical options to filter content and screen-time. As they grow into young adults 

and have more freedom with devices, our support leans more toward online Safey and Digital Citizenship. 

We want them to know how to look after themselves. 

• If something does go wrong and an issue crops up, count to ten before you react. Focus on fixing the issue, 

and making your child feel comfortable coming to you with issues in future. 

Understand what they do online: Talk often about the sites/apps they use. Ask them:  

o What’s involved?  

o Who do they interact with?  

o What information do they share? 

We all want to keep our kids safe and parenting is an on-going and ever evolving privilege! If you are 

ever needing to seek support, please know that the staff are always on hand to chat! 
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TARMRA’S ChRiSTMAS PRojeCT 

Celebrating Tarmra Heal: a huge thanks to the families who have already kindly 
donated to this Christmas cause. We are asking that families could consider 
making donations of the following kind, to place under the tree in the school 
office foyer .. 
Canned Food: Spaghetti, baked beans, peaches, etc. 
Toiletries: Soap, shampoo, conditioner, toothpaste, etc. 
Snacks: Unopened packets of fresh biscuits, chips, and lollies (please check expiry 
dates). 

Presents – new only please and unwrapped. THANKS for supporting Tarmra and this project! 
 

SWIMMING SEASON SOON TO START! 

The keys  for the pool are on sale from the office from now.  Cost for school families is 
$70 for the season. The last day to purchase these is Friday 13th December. (There is a pool rules 
form for completion). A wee request … if you are the last to use the pool, please pop the cover 
back on … it not only helps with the warmth of the water, it also keeps the chlorine level stable 

(the sun zaps it!). 

 

 
 
Thankyou to our school community, who raised $250 for the NBS Rescue Helicopter Appeal.  
 
          

District Athletics 
We look forward to hosting the local district athletics champs at 
Lower Moutere, next Tuesday 19th November for all 8-10 year olds 
and then Wednesday 20th for all 11 year olds plus. We are holding a 
Sausage Sizzle on both of these days (for competitors only) – if any 
parent has some time to spare and would be able to look after the 
cooking, we would really appreciate it. If you could let either Mike or 
myself know, that would be great! 

 

Pet day is coming up…! 
Friday 29 November is our school Pet Day! We are co-ordinating this with the up and coming A & P Show, including 
some of the art and craft entries. We will have information coming home as a separate sheet, next week. Start 
considering which pet you may wish to bring or if you know of someone who may be able to help with the judging! 
We are really grateful to have members of the Tasman Rural Fire Brigade here for some of the day, to give us a 
really cool demonstration! 
 

OUT OF ZONE SPACES 
Recently we advertised that we have out of zone spaces available for 2025. We now have just 3 left … so if you 
know of anyone who is wishing to have their child attend Lower Moutere in 2025, please ask them to make contact 
as soon as possible! 
 

PROPERTY WORKS 
Looking after a school is never a dull time … there is always SOMETHING happening! So here is what is coming up.. 

• Towards the end of this term, we are building an Archgola over the large deck area outside Room 1. This 
will provide much needed shelter for students who play out there and creates a magic work space too! 

• Vicki Cowling – a local artist – has just completed a wonderful mural that will go in the area where our 
Sensory room is, set into the carvings. Those carvings came from Stu’s farm when he was a lad (still is 
sometimes!!) and the mural will help complete the full story of the carvings … more to come! 

• The Board is working closely with Salisbury School to acquire a new classroom which will replace the two 
Portacoms (Rooms 9 and 10). We are well underway … waiting on ‘processes…’ 

 



 

   

SCHOOL ACCOUNTS 
Thanks again to the many of you who have worked hard to clear your school accounts – this is really appreciated! 

However, we do have some bus, sports, camp and Motec fees still outstanding.  If you are not sure if there is a 

balance outstanding, please contact the school office. 

EDUCATION REVIEW OFFICE 
Last week we had the Education Review Office in the school, looking at the quality of education our school 
provides, what we do for our students and where we are heading. While the report we have in hand is in draft, it 
was awesome to hear words like ‘teaching is of high quality’ and ‘strong supports are in place for students’ and 
‘positive relationships exist between the school, parents and community’. This is a real testament to the high 
quality staff and professional commitment that exists in the school, towards students and education at Lower 
Moutere School. A big thanks to the Board and staff for all they do to ‘be the best that they can be!’ 
 

YEAR 8 End of year DINNER! 
This will be held at school on Tuesday 3rd December at 6pm. Separate details will be heading home to our Year 8 
students regarding this. 
 

END OF YEAR PRIZE GIVING! 
The end of year prizegiving will be held at the school on WEDNESDAY 11 DECEMBER. There will be 
some musical entertainment prior to the awarding of trophies and Golden Acorn awards. Again, this 
will start at 6pm, concluding by 7pm. School reports will also be handed out at this time. 

 
LAST DAY OF TERM 4, 2024! 

The last full day of school is Thursday 12 December. There is a half day on the 13th, however 
no buses will be running and school will finish at 12pm.  If you intend on sending your 
child(ren) to school on the 13th, please let your child’s teacher know. (We will remind you 
again closer to the time). 

 
School Payments   Please ensure your Payee Details have the family name and the payment 

reason. School Bank Account Name: Lower Moutere School Board of Trustees 

School Bank Account ASB Number: 12-3158-0184739-00 

 
Many thanks for your support for our school!  
 
 
Chris Bascand – Principal (JP)                      

 
 

   Absentee Messages   Phone: 03 526 7775, Text (only): 027 339 8801 or email the office at 
office@lowermoutere.school.nz 

Please provide the following details:  Your child’s name, room number and reason for absence.   
It is important that you advise the school office of any absence for your child/ren. 
If you are letting your child’s teacher know, please ensure you also advise the school office. 

 

               Upcoming Events 

 

NOVEMBER  

Tuesday 19 & Wednesday 20 Interschools Athletics  

Day 1 - 8-10 year olds 

Day 2 - 11-13 year olds 

Friday 22 Mufti Day – Dogs for the Blind 

Thursday 28 Board meeting 

Friday 29 Pet Day 

DECEMBER  

Tuesday 3 Year 8 Leavers Dinner 

Wednesday 11 End of year concert and Year 8 farewells 

Friday 13 Last day of school – Finish 12pm 



 

   

TERM DATES 2025 
 

Term 1 2025 Tuesday 4th February – Friday 11th April 

(Nelson Anniversary Monday 3rd February, Waitangi Day Thursday 6th February 

and Teacher Only Day Friday 7th February) 

Easter: Good Friday 18th April, Easter Monday 21st April)  

ANZAC Day Friday 25th April 

Term 2 2025 Monday 28th April – Friday 27th June  

(King’s Birthday Monday 2nd June and Matariki Friday 20th June) 

Term 3 2025 Monday 14th July – Friday 19th September 

 

Term 4 2025 Monday 6th October - Friday 18th December 

(Labour Day Monday 27th October) 
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